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ERA Past Presidents 
 
1912-1913 Eustace Bond Rice 
1913-1920 Nellie Rice Fiske 
1921-1922 H. Eugene Rice 
1923-1924  
1925-1928 Harry C. Rice 
1929-1931  
1932-1934 Russell J. Rice 
1935-1936 Daniel H. Rice 
1937-1939 Elsie Hawes Smith 
1940-1941 Sturgis C. Rice 
1942-1945  
1946-1947 Everett E. Rice 
1948-1949 Ralph E. Rice 
1950-1951 Ralston F. Rice 
1952-1953 John A. Bigelow 
1954 Sturgis C. Rice 
1955 Charles W. Rice 
1956-1957 Edgar W. Rice 
1958-1959 Stanley I. Rice 
1959-1960 Donald H. Whittemore 
1960-1963 Frederick R. Rice 
1964-1965 William H. Hoefler 
1966-1967 Ray Lawther Ellis 
1968 Edgar W. Rice 
1969 Erwin R. McLaughlin 
1970-1973 Col. Allen F. Rice 
1974 Margaret E. Allen 
1975 Charles W. Rice 
1976 Seaver M. Rice 
1977-1978 Henry E. Rice, Jr. 
1979-1980 C. Whiting Rice 
1981-1982 William H. Drury 
1983 Patricia P. MacFarland 
1984-1985 Janice R. Parmenter 
1986-1987  Margaret S. Rice 
1988-1989 Alex W. Snow 
1990-1993 John S. Bates 
1994 Alex W. Snow 
1995-1997 Frederick H. Rice 
1998-2006 Dr. Robert V. Rice 
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The Edmund Rice Association publishes the newsletter four times a year: 1) Winter, 2) 
Spring, 3) Summer, and 4) Fall.  The summer newsletter is devoted to the annual 
September Reunion and includes a description of the program and registration 
information.  The other three newsletters include information of more general interest 
to our members.  We invite all cousins to submit their genealogical information, 
newsletter corrections, items of interest, family articles and pictures, obituaries and 
queries.  Send them to the newsletter editor: at editor@edmund-rice.org 
 

 ____________________________________________________________________________________________________            

President's Column 
 

Greetings, cousins! 
 
It is proverbial that people retain vivid memories of where they were when 
terrible news arrived, such as 9/11 or the Challenger disaster or the 
assassination of President Kennedy.  (That's as far back as my memories of 
such things go, but some of you may remember hearing the news of the 
attack on Pearl Harbor or the death of President Roosevelt.  I'm not sure that 
the drafting of Elvis Presley qualified as terrible news, but I remember that, 
too.)  Then again, what about exciting, but expected, news, such as the Alan 
Shepard's flight into space or Neil Armstrong's step onto the lunar surface?  
The former was on a school day, but I was able to watch it on television 
because I was out with a case of bronchitis, and I sat on the sofa wrapped in 
a bathrobe and blankets to watch.  The latter was, of course, on a Sunday 
afternoon, and I watched in the student center at Clarion State College, 
where I was attending a summer course on archeology. 
 
This all comes to mind now because we are celebrating the 50th anniversary 
of the Moon landing.  (The alert reader may recall at this point that my last 
column referred to my 50th high school reunion and may wonder why I was 
attending a summer course in the gap between high school and college -- it 
was not for credit, rather for "enrichment", but that's another story.)  
Another memorable thing about that summer of 1969 was the amazing fact 
that some of the participants in that course had never seen the Milky Way.  
Needless to say, the brightly lit college campus offered little opportunity for 
stargazing, but, as it happens, there was a dark spot behind the student 
center where the night sky could actually be seen.  Perhaps some of you will 
remember that 1969 was also the occasion of the Woodstock music festival, 
but I wasn't interested in that at the time.  In any case, all this thinking about 
anniversaries leads to the fact that next year will be the 400th anniversary of 
Plymouth, and only 18 more years after that will be the 400th anniversary of 
Edmund Rice's arrival in the New World.  It may be too soon to start 
planning for the Rice celebration, but it's not too soon to start thinking about 
it. 
 
Regardless of the state of quadricentennial planning, we will be holding our 
annual reunion this September.  See within; see you there! 
 

~ John Chandler 
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Edmund Rice (1638) Association 
Newsletter 

 
Send your articles, newsletter corrections, member news, your 
children or grandchildren’s births, obituaries, family items of 

interest and any queries etc. to the newsletter editor: 
 

email:   editor@edmund-rice.org 
Deadline for fall issue 2019 is September 29, 2019 

Membership 
 
The Edmund Rice (1638) Association, Inc. is governed by a 
Board of Directors, of at least five members, elected at the 
annual reunion and meeting, usually held on a weekend in 
September. 

Descendants of Edmund Rice were holding reunions as early as 
1851, but it was not until 1912 that the Association was formed 
and officers elected.  Incorporation under Massachusetts law 
took place in 1934. 

Membership is open to anyone who claims to be a lineal 
descendant of Edmund Rice.  Rigorous proof is not required 
and many members have been able to ascertain their pedigree 
only after access to the books and files of other members.  
Spouses are also eligible for membership. 
 
 Annual dues, payable September 1, are: 
 Initial dues………………………$   20.00 
 Renewals: 
     Under 80 years of age…………$  20.00 
     Age 80 and above……………..$  10.00 
 Life membership…………………$300.00 
 (single payment) 
 
Checks Payable to:  EDMUND RICE (1638) ASSN., INC.  
 
Membership Mailing Address and Address Corrections: 
 

 Kathleen H. Bond 
 31 Billings Rd 
 No. Stonington, CT 06359 
 membership@edmund-rice.org 
 
 
The Post Office forwards mail for 12 months if a member has 
submitted a forwarding address to the post office.  
 

Your help with this is greatly appreciated. 

Editor’s Column 
 
Hello cousins, 
 
I’m looking forward to seeing you at the 
upcoming reunion, September 27-28, 2019 at 
Concord’s Colonial Inn in Concord, MA. 
 
The AccuWeather forecast looks fantastic for 
the bus tour of Concord & Lexington areas: 
 

 
 
 
On another note, the last issue of the 
newsletter (spring 2019) was mailed with 
incorrect city and state information for the 
June birthday cousins.  I apologize for the 
sorting error.  The city and states listed didn’t 
correspond with the name of the cousin 
having the birthday!  I fixed the error in the 
version that is posted on the website. 
 

~ Katrina Rice Schmidt 

Inside This Issue 
 

Officers and Directors .......................... p. 3 
ERA Database  ..................................... p. 4 
New Members ...................................... p. 4 
In Memorium ....................................... p. 4 
In Celebration ...................................... p. 5 
Annual Reunion Information ............... p. 6 
Reunion Registration Form .................. p. 7 
Books for Sale ...................................... p. 8 
Members Making Additional 
Contributions ....................................... p. 8 
Posted on Social Media ........................ p. 9 

 Membership/Renewal Form .............. p. 10 
 
*Note:  This list of contents has been 
corrected with accurate page numbers. The 
hard copy sent in the mail, was not correct. 
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2018 - 2019 Officers 
 
President, John F. Chandler 
183 Prospect Hill Road, Harvard, MA 01451 
john.chandler@alum.mit.edu   
 
Vice President & Webmaster, Brian C. Rice 
7 Park Avenue, Apt 155, New York, NY 10016 
Bchar.rice@hotmail.com 
 
Vice President for Arrangements, Dale C. Gunn 
94 Washington Street, Hudson, MA 01749 
dcgunn@gmail.com  
 
Treasurer  & Book Custodian, Michael A. Rice 
201 Old Post Road, Wakefield, RI  02879 
rice@uri.edu 
 
Recording Secretary & Membership, Kathleen H. 
Bond 
31 Billings Road 
No. Stonington, CT 06359 
khbond007@gmail.com 
 
Historian, George W. King 
4216 Exbury Lane 
Williamsburg, VA 23188 
 gking5@cox.net  
 

2018 - 2019 Directors 
 
Leon King, cpaking@gmail.com 
 
Beth McAleer, mcaleerb@bc.edu 
 
Doyle L. Rice, drice@arbor.edu  
 
Timothy L. Sanford, timothy.l.sanford@sympatico.ca  
 
Newsletter Editor,  Katrina Rice Schmidt 
511 W. Eucalyptus Street, Ojai, CA  93023 
katrice@pacbell.net  
 
Wendolin E. Wesen, crwesen@aol.com 
 
Director Ex-officio 
 
DNA Project, Dr. Robert V Rice 
12A Woodview Drive, Falmouth, MA 02540 
 (508) 548-4960 
rvrbarre@verizon.net 
 
Director Emerita 
 
Ruth M. Brown  
 
 
 

EDMUND RICE (1638) ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER 
Published winter, spring, summer and fall by the Edmund Rice (1638) Association 

 ________________________________________________________________________________________________  
 

The Edmund Rice (1638) Association, 183 Prospect Hill Road, Harvard, MA 01451 was established in 1851 and 
incorporated in 1934 to encourage antiquarian, genealogical, and historical research concerning the ancestors and 

descendants of Edmund Rice who settled in Sudbury, Massachusetts in 1638, 
 and to promote fellowship among its members and friends. 

 
The Association is an educational, non-profit organization recognized under 

 section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code. 

Website: 
www.edmund-rice.org 

 
Social Media: 

  
Like us on Facebook, at Edmund Rice (1638) Association 

Follow us on Twitter @EdmundRice1638 
 

Contact us: 
info@edmund-rice.org 
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 ERA Database 
 
Our computer database has been and will continue to be essential for DNA studies for Edmund Rice descendants 
and the descendants of other early Sudbury families. We need your continuing support.  If you have not submitted 
your family line to us, why wait any longer?  Have Questions?  Contact our Historian at: gking5 @ cox.net 
 
Nine-Generation Rice Database Available on CD 
Your Board of Directors (BoD) agreed that we would offer the nine-generation report and database to our 
members (only).  The BoD approved a charge of $10 plus $5 shipping and handling postpaid for a CD-ROM or 
USB flash drive containing both documents.  Please order from the Treasurer by sending a request for the CD-
ROM or USB flash drive (state your preference), your name and mailing address and a check or money order for 
$15 to: 
    Michael Rice 
    201 Old Post Rd. 
    Wakefield, RI 02879-3908 
 
The BoD placed three caveats on the distribution of these documents: 

1) The information is copyrighted by the Edmund Rice (1638) Association and is restricted to the 
personal use of association members. 

2) The CDs/USBs will be available only to Association members who agree to its terms of use. 
3) The Association master database is an ongoing effort through September 2018.  If you find any 

documentable errors, please let us know! 
 
 
New Members 
 
Pauline M Rosen, Palos Verdes Estates, CA;  David Putnam, Ipswich, MA;  Barbara Tyler, East Setauket, 
NY;  David Paul Rice, Dickinson, TX;  Carleton Procter, Brattleboro, VT; Kimberly Lee Smith, Cedar 
Rapids, IA  
 
 
In Memorium 
 
Robert (Bob) Lloyd Maxey (died April 9, 2019 in Salem, OR);  
  

Memorial	Gifts	
Consider	donating	to	the	Edmund	Rice	(1638)	Association	in	memory	of	a	loved	one,	or		

consider	a	legacy	gift,	a	planned	future	donation,	given	through	a	will	or	other	form	of	designation.	
	



Page 5 

In Celebration  
 

 HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU! 
 HAPPY BIRTHDAY DEAR COUSINS 
 WE HOPE YOU HAVE MANY MORE! 
 
 
JULY 
Elizabeth	Berry,	Ashland,	VA	
Kimberlee	Bryne,	Meridian,	ID	
Virginia	Rice	Carothers,	Emeryville,	
CA	
John	F	Chandler	,	Harvard,	MA	
Dana	B	Cobb,	Ridgewood,	NJ	
Richard	Cochrane,	Shrewsbury,	MA	
Carl	Fritsche,	Eatontown,	NJ	
Carlene	Gnath,	Leslie,	MI	
Robert	Hook,	Overland	Park,	KS	
LaRain	Hudson,	Westlake,	OH	
Barbara	Johnson,	Vienna,	VA	
Larry	King,	Lehi,	UT	
Robert	L	Maxey	Sr,	Salem,	OR	
Alice	McCoy,	Brier,	WA	
Vicki	Meadows,	Fredricksburg,	VA	
Peter	S	Meigs,	Danville,	NH	
Marilyn	Nee,	Tullahoma,	TN	
Sue	Anne	Park,	Capron,	IL	
Lisa	Quijano,	Morgan	Hill,	CA	
Rodger	R	Rice,	Grand	Rapids,	MI	
Max	Rice,	Vancouver,	WA	
Douglas	C	Rice,	Yetminster,	Dorset,	
United	Kingdom	
Scott	Rice,	Glen	Rock,	PA	
Jerald	Rice,	Millbury,	MA	
Colleen	Rice,	Fresno,	CA	
Joanne	Rice,	Calgary,	Alberta,	
Canada	
Thomas	Ritchie,	Fairmont	Hot	
Springs,	British	Columbia,	Canada	
George	Six,	Hurricane,	WV	
Daphne	Stevens,	Northampton,	MA	
Linda	S	Waterkotte,	Quincy,	IL	
Dorothy	J	Wells,	Baltimore,	MD	
Margery	Zeller,	Westport,	MA

AUGUST 
Jason	D	Adams,	Williston,	VT	
Judy	H	Atkinson,	Westphalia,	MI	
Ellen	Blanchard,	Carver,	MA	
Anita	Cooper,	Houston,	TX	
Judy	Dailey,	Grapeland,	TX	
Helen	DePlonty,	Midland,	MI	
Frank	George	DeSanto,	Farmingdale,	
NJ	
Linwood	M	Erskine	Jr,	Paxton,	MA	
Lu	Fischer,	Saint	George,	UT	
Lois	A	Hess,	Fort	Wayne,	IN	
Elizabeth	Hicks,	Wichita,	KS	
Alda	Kaye,	Wakefield,	RI	
Delilah	C	Moody,	Butler,	PA	
John	E	Newton,	East	Aurora,	NY	
Nancy	Nicol,	Wellfleet,	MA	
John	Pannullo,	Ocean	Isle	Beach,	NC	
Leslie	Julian	Payne,	Rochester,	MN	
Beverly	Pelkey,	Rockville,	MO	
William	J		Rice,	Broomall,	PA	
Dr	Robert	V	Rice,	Falmouth,	MA	
James	K	Rice,	N	Ridgeville,	OH	
Philip	R	Rice,	Ross,	CA	
Robert	R	Rice,	Novato,	CA	
Pauline	M	Rosen,	Palos	Verdes	
Estates,	CA	
Peggy	Ross,	Madison,	WI	
Tim	L	Sanford,	Toronto,	Ontario,	
Canada	
Katrina	Rice	Schmidt,	Ojai,	CA	
Kimberly	Lee	Smith,	Cedar	Rapids,	IA	
Joyce	A	Walker,	Hot	Springs,	AR	
John	Ward,	Aldie,	VA	
William	R	Wesen,	Minneapolis,	MN

SEPTEMBER 
David	Anderson,	Irvine,	CA	
John	S	Bates,	Henniker,	NH	
Deryk	Berger,	Land	O'	Lakes,	FL	
Susan	Berger,	Blairsville,	GA	
Don	Carman,	Aptos,	CA	
Nancy	Colt,	Rockaway,	NJ	
Macy	Courtney,	Louisville,	KY	
Kathleen	Farrell,	Payson,	AZ	
Edmund	Garno	III,	Haverford,	PA	
Betty	J	Gilmore,	Wayne,	NJ	
Roberta	Gries,	Lakewood,	CO	
Kathy	Jenkel,	Tamaroa,	IL	
Adolph	Johnson,	Mebane,	NC	
Suzanne	Kadiff,	Watertown,	MA	
Lois	A	Kendall,	East	Falmouth,	MA	
David	King,	Nauvoo,	IL	
Anne	King,	Williamsburg,	VA	
Sharon	Krisko,	Maple	Grove,	MN	
Alice	Pierce,	Lexington,	MA	
Carleton	Procter,	Brattleboro,	VT	
Julie	Anna	Rice	Proctor,	Santa	
Barbara,	CA	

Geraldine	K	Rice,	Rocky	River,	OH	
Robin	Rice,	North	Stonington,	CT	
Christopher	Rice,	Dartmouth,	Nova	
Scotia,	Canada	

Janet	Rice,	Jackson,	MI	
Carol	Rice,	Alamo,	CA	
Elizabeth	J	Sander,	Plymouth,	MA	
Betty	C	Seacord,	Santa	Rosa,	CA	
Jeffrey	M	Smythe,	Freeburg,	IL	
Margaret	Stehle,	Palo	Alto,	CA	
Lavon	Stenquist,	Logan,	UT	
Cindy	B	Sturges,	Columbia,	MD	
Alice	E	Wareham,	Orinda,	CA	
Arlene	Wooten,	Rainsville,	AL	
Patricia	Young,	Elk	Rapids,	MI
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Annual Reunion 
Historic Lexington and Concord 

 
 
 
WHEN:  September 27 & 28, 2019 - Come see 
the beautiful fall colors in New England! 
 
WHERE:  The meeting and bus tour loading 
and drop-off will be at Concord’s Colonial Inn, 
48 Monument Square, Concord, MA 01742 ~ 
(978) 369-9200 
 
 
 

HOTEL:  Those choosing to stay overnight at Concord’s Colonial Inn are responsible for calling in their own 
room reservations and should tell the hotel you are coming to the “Edmund Rice Association Reunion” (Group 
Code:  0919EDMUND) to receive the special rate.  (Cut-off for ERA special rate is July 29) 
 
SOME OTHER HOTELS NEARBY:   
 
* Best Western 740 Elm St., Concord, MA  01742 ~ (978) 369-6100 
* Residence Inn by Marriott, 320 Baker Ave., Concord, MA  01742 ~ (978) 341-0003 
* North Bridge Inn, 21 Monument St., Concord, MA  01742 ~ 888-530-0007 
 
Remember New England is a popular tourist destination during the fall.  Reserve your room(s) early. 
 
RESERVATIONS: Included in this newsletter is a reservation form that must be returned along with all 
applicable payments by September 10th so we can finalize the menus with the hotel. 
 
Reservations and payment in advance is required for the bus tour, Friday night dinner and Saturday meetings 
and catered luncheon. 
 
DEADLINE: The Registration Form is due by September 10th.   Please allow for mail delivery time. 
 
CHECKS: All checks should be made payable to: Edmund Rice (1638) Association, Inc. and mailed with your 
registration form to: Dale Gunn, 94 Washington St., Hudson, MA  01749-2414 
 
REUNION SCHEDULE: 

 
Friday, September 27, 2019 
1-5 pm Bus tour of Lexington / Concord Area (must be registered) 
6-7:30 pm Dinner – Meet your cousins (must be registered) 
7:30 pm Board meeting 
 
Saturday, September 28, 2019 (must be registered) 
9 am - gather 
9:30 am - opening remarks - John Chandler 
9:35 am - "Edmund Rice 101" - Michael Rice 
10:20 am - "Genealogical DNA" - John Chandler 
11 am - "Rices of Lexington and Concord" - Michael Rice 
11:45 am - group photo 
12 noon - lunch 
1 pm - Keynote speaker, Prof. Robert Allison of Suffolk University 
2 pm - Annual Meeting and awards 
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ERA Reunion Registration Form 
September 27 and 28, 2019 
Colonial Inn, Concord, MA 

 
NAMES OF ATTENDEES:           
     
             
  
Telephone Number (in case of emergency):       
 
Email address for updated reunion information:      
 
FRIDAY (9/27) BUS TOUR RESERVATION 
 
The bus will leave from the Colonial Inn parking lot at 1pm and will return there about 5pm. John Chandler will 
be our tour guide. Please pay in advance, $30.00 per person. 
 
Number Attending:  _______ Total for Bus Tour ($):  __________ 
 
NAMES OF ATTENDEES:           
     
              
 
FRIDAY NIGHT (9/27) DINNER RESERVATION 
 
Dinner includes tossed garden salad and a choice of haddock, pot roast, or vegan option. 
 
Please pay in advance for dinner, $35.00 per person. 
 
Number Attending:  ______ Total for Friday Dinner ($): ______________ 
 
Number of Haddock:       Number of Pot Roast:           Number of Vegan Option:     
 
NAMES OF ATTENDEES:           
     
              
SATURDAY (9/28) RESERVATION 
 
Registration includes Continental Breakfast, meetings, presentations and lunch. 
 
Please pay in advance, $35.00 per person ERA members, $55 per person for non-members 
 
Number Attending:  ______ Total for Saturday Session ($): ______________ 
 
NAMES OF ATTENDEES:           
 
              

 
 

Total Amount included $______________ 
 

Make your check payable to: Edmund Rice (1638) Association, Inc., and send your check along with this form 
no later than September 10th to: 

   Dale Gunn, 94 Washington St.,  Hudson, MA 01749-2414 
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Rice Books Available 
 
The Rice Family, by Andrew Henshaw Ward   [$5]     110 pages 
Hard-cover reprint.  New, unused.  A genealogical history of descendants of Deacon Edmund Rice who came 
from Berkhamstead, England, and settled in Sudbury, Massachusetts, in 1638.  379 pages.  Includes a soft-cover 
supplement (1967) containing additions and corrections.   
 
The Rice Family, Supplement 2 (Part 1)  [$7]     224 pages 
Supplement Number 2 (Part 1) to The Rice Family, compiled by Margaret S. Rice (1983).  Hard-cover 
reprint.  New, unused.  Additional lines of descent through the first eight generations, which were unknown at 
the time of publication of The Rice Family and the 1967 supplement.   
 
The Rice Family, Supplement 2 (Part 2)  [$8]     720 pages 
Supplement Number 2 (Part 1) to The Rice Family, compiled by Margaret S. Rice (1985).  Hard-cover 
reprint.  New, unused.  A continuation of The Rice Family Supplement 2 (Part 1) from the ninth generation to 
the present (1985). 
 
Edmund Rice and His Family and We Sought the Wilderness  [$5]     357 pages 
Two manuscripts in one binding.  Hard-cover reprint.  1986.  New, unused.   
Edmund Rice and His Family, by Elsie Hawes Smith (1938)   A historical narrative about the early days of the 
Rices.  Contains much genealogical information, as well as being a charming story. 
We Sought the Wilderness, by Rev. Clayton Rice (1949)   A historical narrative based on those Rices who 
pushed Westward to the prairies after short stays in New Hampshire and Vermont. 
 
A Genealogical Register of Edmund Rice Descendants  [$15]  1594 pages, published by the association in 
1970.  A continuation of A.H. Ward’s Rice Family (1858) and the supplement to that book, bring it up to date at 
the time of publication. This book is out of print but is available for purchase on CD - Association members 
only. 
 
 
Mail your check/money order made payable to: Edmund Rice (1638) Association, Inc. send to: 

Michael A. Rice 
201 Old Post Rd 

Wakefield, RI 02879-3908 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  

Members Making Additional Contributions 
THANK YOU! 

 
Alice McCoy, Brier, WA 
Pamela Ware, Corfu, NY 
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Posted on Social Media - Facebook 

The Edmund Rice (1638) Association has a Facebook page!   The content below represents the posts 
since the last newsletter.  For comments and answers related to these posts, log onto the Facebook site 
and read the interactive posts, and if you would like, please add a few comments of your own.  Log 
onto the Facebook at:  https://www.facebook.com/EdmundRiceAssociation/ to find posts about 
Edmund Rice descendants and other interesting matters related to the Edmund Rice (1638) 
Association.   
 

~~~ 
 

July 14, 2019  -  Edmund Rice descendant Josephine King "Jody" Olsen 
(b. 1942) is the current Director of the U.S. Peace Corps program. Her 
father David Sjodahl King and grandfather William Henry King (direct male 
line descendants of Edmund) were both U.S. Congressmen from Utah. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
July 13, 2019 - Edmund Rice descendant, Harvey Rice (1800-
1891) was a prominent early settler of Cleveland, Ohio, and was a 
founder of the Cleveland Plain Dealer. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
July 3, 2019 -  It is not certain, but actress Angourie Rice from the 
Australian State of Victoria, is probably a member of the sizable Rice clan 
of the region who descended from Joseph Waldo Rice (1828-1915), an 
Edmund Rice descendant who settled in Bendigo, Victoria in 1853 as part 
of the Great Australian Gold Rush. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
June 28, 2019 -  Edmund Rice descendant William Rice (1821-1897) was a Methodist 
minister and leading citizen of Springfield, Massachusetts championing the public library 
system of the city. His children and grandchildren were prominent academics. 
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/William_Rice_(librarian) 
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 EDMUND RICE (1638) ASSOCIATION, INC. 
 Kathleen H. Bond 
 ERA Membership Chair 
 31 Billings Rd. 
 No. Stonington, CT 06359 
 membership@edmundrice.org 

 
 

 
PLEASE CHECK YOUR CARD’S EXPIRATION DATE!   
 

The dues year is September 1st to September 1st each year.  Dues rates are per person; there is no 
discount for a spouse or children.  The Board of Directors voted to insert the "Additional Voluntary 
Contribution" line in an attempt to offset the erosion of our treasury due to the current low interest 
rates.  Additional contributions are appreciated. 

 
The schedule of dues is as follows: 
 Under age 80 $20.00 
 Age 80 and above $10.00 

  Life membership (in a single payment) $300.00 
 

 Annual dues are payable by September 1st: $___________ 
 Additional voluntary contribution:  $___________ 
 Total:   $___________ 

 
Membership Type: New ___ Renewal ___ Membership Info Update ___ 
 
Preferred Newsletter Delivery Method: Paper via US Mail___ or Email ___ 
 
Phone Number: (_____)  _________________________________________________________  
 
Email address:  _________________________________________________________________  
 
Birthday (MM/DD/YYYY):  ______________________________________________________  
Added to ERA database for identification (kept confidential) and Birthday Wishes 
 
Name:  _______________________________________________________________________  
Due to duplicate first & last names: Please include First, Middle, “Maiden” Last, Suffix 
 
Address:  _____________________________________________________________________  
 
City/Town/Province:  ____________________________________________________________  
 
State: _______  Zip/Postal Code: _____________Country (if not USA): ___________________  
 

You may send this form and pay your annual dues via PAYPAL - OR - by Check/Money Order made 
payable to Edmund Rice (1638) Association, Inc.   Please send check/money order with this form to: 

Kathleen H. Bond, 31 Billings Rd., No. Stonington, CT 06359 


